MINUTES OF THE MARYLAND STATE BOARD OF EDUCATION

Tuesday

September 14, 2005

Maryland State Board of Education

200 W. Baltimore Street

Baltimore, Maryland 21201






   The Maryland State Board of Education met in special

session on Tuesday, September 14, 2004 at the Maryland 

State Board of Education Building.  The following 

members were in attendance:  Dr. Edward Root, President; 

Mr. Dunbar Brooks, Vice President; Ms. Jo Ann T. Bell; 

Mr. J. Henry Butta; Ms. Beverly A. Cooper; Mr. Calvin 

Disney; Rev. Clarence Hawkins; Dr. Karabelle Pizzigati; 

Dr. Maria Torres-Queral; Mr. David Tufaro; and, Dr. 

Nancy S. Grasmick, Secretary/Treasurer and State 

Superintendent of Schools.

   Valerie V. Cloutier, Principal Counsel, Assistant

Attorney General and the following staff members were 

present:  Dr. A. Skipp Sanders, Deputy State 

Superintendent, Office of Administration;  Mr. Richard 

Steinke, Deputy State Superintendent for Instruction and 

Academic Acceleration; Dr. Ronald Peiffer, Deputy State 

Superintendent for Academic Policy; and Mr. Anthony L. 

South, Executive Director to the State Board.

DISCUSSION ON BUDGET
   Ms. Mary Clapsaddle, Assistant State Superintendent, 

FORMULATION FOR

Division of Business Services; Mr. Steve Brooks, Chief, FY 2006



Budget Branch, Division of Business Services; and Ms. 

Donna Gunning, Staff Specialist, Division of Business 

Services, reviewed the formulation of the FY 2006 budget.

   Ms. Cloutier advised the State Board of the perimeters of 

their discussion regarding the budget formulation process.  

Ms. Cloutier advised that budget formulation is deemed an 

executive function.  The State Board has the responsibility 

under the statute to formulate a budget that must be sent to 

the Governor.  There is also a provision in the State 

Government law that allows for a closed session on a 

constitutional, statutory, or judicial basis.  Finally, there is a 

personnel exemption if in fact the formulation of the budget 

will require discussion of specific individuals.

DISCUSSION ON BUDGET
   Ms. Clapsaddle reviewed the mandated Aid to Education

FORMULATION FOR

funding.  There are increases in this funding for all local
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school systems under the Bridge to Excellence Act and
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other mandated programs.  The total mandated programs 

increased by almost $415 million.  This is an 11.5% 

increase over the current year.

   Ms. Clapsaddle reviewed the components of the Bridge to 

Excellence on a county-by-county basis.  The amounts of 

the increase are preliminary because they are based on 

projected student enrollment which will change as the 

numbers are finalized by the local school systems.  The 

Board requested that an additional column be added that 

would either give the total school enrollment on which 

these amounts are based or as an alternative a plus or minus 

to represent an increase or decrease in the number of 

students from the previous year.

   Ms. Clapsaddle indicated that being consistent with the 

philosophy of strategic budgeting within the department, 

staff has also prepared a list of enhancements.  She 

reviewed each of these enhancement requests.  The total for 

the enhancement request is $18 million.

EXECUTIVE SESSION

   Pursuant to §10-503(a)(1)(i) and §10-508(a)(1) and (7),

AND ADJOURNMENT

and upon motion by Mr. Brooks, seconded by Ms. Bell, and 

with unanimous agreement, the Maryland State Board of 

Education met in closed session on Tuesday, September 14, 

2004, in the State Board Room, 7th Floor, Maryland State 

Education Building.

   The following members were present:  Edward Root;

Dunbar Brooks; Jo Ann T. Bell; J. Henry Butta; Beverly A. 

Cooper; Calvin D. Disney; Clarence A. Hawkins; Karabelle 

Pizzigati; Maria Torres-Queral; David F. Tufaro; Nancy S. 

Grasmick; A. Skipp Sanders; Richard Steinke; Ronald 

Peiffer; Valerie V. Cloutier; Anthony L. South; Mary 

Clapsaddle; Steve Brooks; and Donna Gunning.  The 

executive session commenced at 1:25 p.m.

   Dr. Grasmick and Ms. Clapsaddle made 

recommendations to the State Board on certain program 

reductions.  Additionally, the names of certain individuals 

who perform certain functions that are under consideration 

for elimination were mentioned.  The State Board asked 

questions about the various recommendations and took the 

recommendations under advisement.  The State Board 

decisions on the budget to be submitted to the Governor 

will be made at the State Board meeting on September 28, 

2004.





   Dr. Grasmick and Ms. Cloutier briefed the State Board on 

the status of the Baltimore City School System litigation.  

The State Board took no action on this matter.

   The executive session concluded at 2:30 p.m.





Respectfully submitted,





Nancy S. Grasmick





Secretary/Treasurer
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APPROVED:  September 28, 2004
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